
 

 
 
 

Works Notification 
 
UPDATE – Mitchell, Gregory, 
and Eyre Street Pathway 
Upgrade 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Monday, 8 September 2025 
 
 
 

 
What works are coming up?  
Works are progressing well, with water main 
replacement along Eyre Street (between 
McDonald's and the corner of LJ Hooker) and the 
eastern side of Gregory Street (between The 
Urban Loft and Queens Nail N Beauty) now 
complete.  
 
Following a successful test of water pressure, we 
will begin night works to upgrade this section of 
pathway, starting along Eyre Street and heading 
down Gregory Street towards Mitchell Street. 
 
During this time, final water main testing will take 
place in preparation for connecting to the existing 
water network.  
 
Additionally, nearing the end of September, we 
plan to begin works at two crossing points located 
at the roundabout at Mitchell and Gregory Streets, 
and between Queens Nail N Beauty, The Seaview 
Hotel's Bottle Shop and 55 Mitchell Street. For 
more details, please refer to the illustration 
provided. 
 
These works will require lane closures managed 
under traffic control. We will provide further 
information, including start dates and durations, 
as they become available. 
 
When will the works take place? 
 

Location Eyre Street (between McDonald's 
and the corner of LJ Hooker) and the 
eastern side of Gregory Street 
(between The Urban Loft and 
Queens Nail N Beauty).  
 

Timing From Monday 8 September 2025 
and expected to take three (3) 
weeks to complete, weather 
permitting. 

Hours Regular work hours are from 
6am to 6pm. Night work hours 
are from 6pm to 6am. 

 
 
 

 
What does this mean for me? 
Council assures businesses that access will remain  
open throughout the project. We will make every  
effort to minimise disruptions and keep  
stakeholders updated. 
 
If you live in or are travelling through the area, you 
may experience: 

• construction machinery and vehicle 
movement 

• increased levels of dust, noise, and 
vibrations 

• temporary traffic changes, including lane 
closures, minor traffic delays and reduced 
speed limits 

• temporary loss of on-street parking and 
disruption to the outdoor dining areas. 
 

What will the works include? 
As part of the works Council will: 

• remove existing pavers 
• excavate and prepare paths 
• set-up form work for concrete pours 
• pour concrete. 

 
Funding 
Proudly funded by the Queensland Government’s  
Works for Queensland program in association with  
Townsville City Council. 
 
Contact us 
To find out more about these works or the project, 
please contact us on the details below. 
 
Project Manager: Pune Brown 

13 48 10 (business hours)  

enquiries@townsville.qld.gov.au. 

Visit townsville.qld.gov.au and search: 
‘Mitchell, Gregory, and Eyre Street Pathway 
Upgrade’. 
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